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Dear X
Request under the Freedom of Information Act 
T

I refer to your e-mail of 28 November, you requested the following information:

1. All information held in the Statute Law Database on the subject of the Companies

   Act 1985, including any amendments, repeals etc. made to that Act by other

    legislation, and the dates at which such amendments

    etc. came into force.

 2. Ditto, in respect of the European Communities Act1972.

 3. Ditto, in respect of the National Registration Act 1939.

 4. Ditto, in respect of the National Registration Act 1915.

For ease of reference, I will answer the above questions in the order you have asked them.

Question 1 and 2

This information you have requested constitutes information held by the

Department with a view to its publication at a future date and as such it has been refused under Section 22 of the Act - (information intended for future publication).

The Statute Law Database (SLD) is still under development and is at present undergoing pilot testing by users in government. It is planned that, following the successful completion of that pilot testing, the database will be made available online to government users in March 2006. Piloting of the system for public access is then due to begin in April 2006 with a view to the release of SLD to the general public towards the middle of the year.

It would not be in the public interest to make the requested information available to you in advance of the planned publication for this reason:

It is in the public interest that the information should be published together with the rest of the content of the database as part of a properly planned and managed activity.  There is also a strong public interest  in ensuring before publication that the database is adequately piloted for usability and that the information contained in it meets stringent quality criteria, particularly in relation to completeness and accuracy.

The Department is committed to providing equal access to the revised Statute book for the whole of the UK population as soon as is reasonably practical in pursuance of the Department’s responsibility to ensure that citizens may have access to the laws by which they are bound.

Question 3 & 4

The Department does not hold this information.  This is because SLD only contains legislation that was at least partly in force on 1st February 1991 and the two National Registration Acts specified appear to have been wholly repealed before that date.

You may if dissatisfied with the treatment of your request ask the Department to conduct an internal review of its decision. Requests for internal review should be addressed to myself: Access rights unit, Department for Constitutional Affairs, 1st floor, Clive House, 70 Petty France, London SW1H 9HD.

If following the internal review you remain dissatisfied with the Department’s treatment of your request then you may take your complaint to:

The Information Commissioner 

Wycliffe House, 

Water Lane, 

Wilmslow, 

Cheshire 

SK9 5AF

Yours sincerely

M Hassan (Miss)

Access Rights Unit






 


